

THE QUEENSLAND COUNTRY WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION

1st FLOOR, RUTH FAIRFAX HOUSE 89-95 GREGORY TERRACE BRISBANE 4000 Telephone (07) 3026 1219 Facsimile (07) 3026 1222 Email stateoffice@qcwa.org.au Website www.qcwa.org.au

Ref: 0101.24.01.2013

JH/ed

24 January 2013

Margaret Telford
Principal Research Officer
Transport, Local Government and Infrastructure Committee
Parliament House
Cnr. George and Alice Streets
BRISBANE Qld 4000.

Dear Margaret

Thank you for your time. The purpose of the Queensland Country Women's Association requesting an interview with your committee is to gain knowledge on the position being taken by all the stakeholders as we hold several leases on Crown Land.

The Association is not in a financial position to freehold our reserves, but we do wish to discuss the conditions by which they are held and the changing circumstances in society.

The Association spends a great deal of money with the upkeep of our buildings and proposed improvements and we need assurance that due to changes in government policy these reserves will remain in our care.

The Association has encountered a few problems where the local government has taken over the lease and wishes to change the conditions.

Attached is a spreadsheet of our properties, please let me know if this is what you require for your sub-committee to peruse prior to our meeting.

Kind regards

Jennie Hill State President